Amarillo Air Force Base


Arriving at Amarillo AFB in mid July 1961, I was assigned to 3324th Instructor Squadron, 3320th Technical School with duty as instructor in the ABR 43131C-1 basic mechanic course.  That duty would soon be changed to block supervisor in the school. 


In June 1962, I was reassigned to Hq Sqdn, 3320th Tech School with duty as First Sergeant. 


After one year I was reassigned to the Operation & Resources branch, 3320th Tech School. In this position I was responsible for all equipment assigned to Mobile Training Detachments {MTD} and Field Training Detachments {FTD} all over the world. I approved requests for new/additional equipment and coordinated the movement of this equipment with Military Air Transport Service {MATS} when a detachment moved to a new Air Base.

     
Sometime in late spring or early summer 1965, it was announced that Amarillo AFB would be closed and all training activity transferred to other ATC bases. I had been there more than 36 months and was eligible to select three bases of choice for transfer.  One of the bases I selected was Maxwell AFB, Montgomery, AL. I didn’t hear anything for quite awhile so I arranged a flight to Maxwell and visited base personnel. Shortly after returning to Amarillo, I got word that my request had been approved. In December 1965, I received orders transferring me to 3800th Air Base Wing, Maxwell AFB.

